
 

  
 
 
 

February 24, 2023 
 
Via Electronic Mail Only 
Daniel Goldner, Chair 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH 03301-2429 
 
Re: Docket No. DW 21-061 - Petition to Approve New Hampshire Drinking Water and  

Groundwater Trust Fund Financing for Rosebrook Pressure Reduction Project 
Aquarion Water Company of New Hampshire o/b/o Abenaki Water Company 
Additional supplemental attachment to January 31, 2023 petition and attachments 
 

Chair Goldner: 
 

On January 31, 2023, Aquarion Water Company of New Hampshire (“Aquarion” or the 
“Company”) on behalf of Abenaki Water company, filed an updated petition with supporting 
testimony and attachments for the Commission’s review and approval of the NH Department of 
Environmental Services’ (“DES”) Drinking Water and Groundwater Trust Fund financing of Phase 
1 of the Rosebrook Pressure Reduction Project.  After a discussion with the New Hampshire 
Department of Energy, Aquarion submits one additional supplemental attachment it respectfully 
requests be added to the filing.  

 
Attachment JPW-10 is a letter from DES approving the modified scope of the project into 

phases, and supporting that this funding and financing is appropriate for Phase 1.  It also outlines the 
steps required after Commission approval to finalize and secure the funding.  This letter supports 
the public interest standard for the financing. 

 
Consistent with current Commission policy, this supplement is being filed electronically 

only; paper copies will not follow.  If you have any questions, please contact me.  Thank you for 
your assistance with this matter. 
 

   
        Senior Counsel, Eversource Energy 
        o/b/o Aquarion Water Company of New         
        Hampshire, Inc. and Abenaki Water Company 

 
Attachment               
cc: DW 21-061 Service List 

780 N. Commercial Street 
P.O. Box 330 
Manchester, NH 03105-0330 
 
Jessica Chiavara 
Senior Counsel  
 
Phone: 603.634.2972 
jessica.chiavara@eversource.com  
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